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Pueblo Municipal Shooters, Inc.  

Board Meeting Minutes 

May 8, 2017 

I. Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by President Terry Curtis at 7:01 p.m.  
Board members present – Bob Covington, Terry Curtis, Peggy Walker, Chuck 
Wingfield, Rick Quinn, Nick Mangini, Tom Bailey and Bill Morris. Board member absent 
– Leonard Jimenez. 
 

II. Minutes – April 10th, 2017 board meeting minutes were presented by Rick Quinn. A 
motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Nick M., 2nd by Tom B. Motion 
carried. 

 
III. Financial Report – April 2017 financial report was presented by Peggy Walker. 

Highlighted sections included brass sales made to individuals, RSO supplies purchased 
and pistol league final night costs. Motion to accept the financial statement was made 
by Bob C., 2nd by Bill M. Motion carried. 

 
IV. Old Business: 

a. Large rules sign update – Terry C. presented a sample new range rules sign and 

a motion to go ahead with the project as presented was made by Peggy W., 2nd 

by Bill M. Motion carried.                                                                      

b. Ammo sales update – Program moving forward for public night sales. So far, 

there are six volunteers who have signed up to sell ammo. A safe was donated to 

house the ammo. A discussion occurred on obtaining more ammo. Program 

starting up Tuesday, May 9, 2017. A motion was made to have a $70 starting 

bank for the ammo sales by Bill M., 2nd by Bob C. Motion carried.                                                        

 
V. Committees: 

a. Building and Safety presented by Nick Mangini – Power outage issues all taken 

care of. Filters changed the 26th of April on south side. Lane 7 bench lowered. All 

bench work has been completed. May 7th lower filters on north side changed. 

Range office door lock changed and keys are to be distributed. 

b. By-Laws - Nothing to report.  

c. SOPs – Nothing to report. SOP for ammo sales forthcoming. 

d. Education – April 15th free shoot had 30 persons total. 

e. Incident Review – #26, Letter to be sent to POI and no further action needed – 

BOD concurs; #27, POI contacted and no further action recommended – BOD 

concurs; #28 POI contacted – no further action recommended - BOD concurs. 

New incident #29 there is no resolution or recommendation. New incident #30 

there is no resolution or recommendation.   

f. Membership report – 680 current members. May new member night there were          

13 new members. 96 new memberships for 2017. 

g. Public Information  

i. Brochures – Nothing to report. 
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VI. Range Programs: 
a. Free Gun Safety – There have been 86 attendees for 2017. There have been 6 

classes thus far in 2017. May class is full. 

b. RSOs – Currently there are 27 RSOs. Bill Morris has completed training.  

c. Instructors – Nothing to report. 

d. Pistoleras – Program organization currently being reviewed.  

e. Pistol League – Recommendations received from the shooters, meeting date to 

be determined to discuss fall program. 

f. Jr. Marksman – Program is winding down, 2 weeks remaining. 

 
VII. New Business: 

a. Annual banquet discussion began to include location, theme and meal pricing. 
Asking for volunteers to chair the committee – Peggy W. will continue to chair the 
committee. BOD concurs with the Union Depot venue and January 20th date. 

 
 

                
Motion to adjourn at 8:40 p.m. made by Bill M., 2nd by Nick M. Motion carried. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted May 8, 2017. 
 
 
 
 
Rick Quinn 
 


